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October 2022 
 

 
 
 
Dear Village Life Reader 

 
 

Black Horse Community Group Ltd Annual Members Meeting 
 
 
The Share Issue has now closed, as we met our minimum £230,000 target, we have submitted a 
grant application to the Community Ownership Fund. We expect to hear the outcome by the middle 
of October. 
 
We are giving advance notification of the Annual Members’ Meeting that will be held in Grimston, 
Saxelbye & Shoby Village Hall on Wednesday 30 November 2022 starting at 7.30pm. 
 
Nominations for Management Committee members are sought. As this is the first Annual Members 
Meeting, all current members of the Management Committee are required to step down and seek 
re-election. The results of these elections will result in a third of the committee holding office for 
another 3 years (unless any individual resigns), a third holding office for another 2 years, and the 
rest holding office for another year before needing to seek re-election.  
 
Any BHCG Member can propose another member for the Management Committee and the 
nomination must also be seconded (by someone who is also a Member). Nominations must be 
received by the Company Secretary by the 31 October 2022, either sent by letter (31 Main Street, 
Grimston, LE14 3BZ) or by email (info@blackhorsecommunitygroup.com). 
 
If any Member wishes to propose a resolution for consideration for inclusion on the agenda of the 
Annual Members’ Meeting, then this too should be sent to the Company Secretary by 31 October 
2022. 
 
Kind regards 
Becky, Ben, Carol, Jane, Martin, Mike, Simon, Tony 
 
 
The Black Horse Community Group committee 
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